
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes 

May 19, 2021 

 

Present: Chuck Hornung, Steve Kelnhofer, Mary Ketterhagen, Lori Ludwig Ruth Piehl, Jean Schram, Katy 
Schuessler, Jim Stewart, Carmen Valenzuela, Mike Vander Sanden, Fr. Ryan. 

Guests: Aaron Everson, Mike Immel, Chris Dudzinski, Julie Baltz, Patricia King, Elaine Graf, Brenda Starks 

Absent: Mike Bauer, Nadia Camarena, Dan Zeleske 

Opening Prayer: Per Fr. Ryan with intentions per group. 

Holy Family Vision and Mission Statements read by all. 

Minutes of April 21 approved as written.  

Old Business:  

 Rectory Committee Update:  

  1.2 million raised so far. 

  Estimated 1.8 million project has grown by 30% since October related to raised building  
  costs. 

  Committee looking at ways to bring costs down. 

  Considering six local contractors for bids. 

 Changes in Parish Staff 

  Carmen Valenzuela has accepted the position to be the Hispanic Ministry Coordinator.  

  The parish has been looking to hire since Deacon Ricardo Munoz retired. 

  Terry Drake has been hired to cover the front desk duties. 

  Steve Krug has been hired for a part time maintenance position. 

  Kelsey Carter is working part time in Christian Formation and part time with Human  
  Concerns. 

  Fr. John LoCoco’s last weekend is May 22/23. 

  Fr. Justin Weber will start July 6th. 

  Fr. Alex is waiting for his meeting at the embassy to have his visa approved.  Hopefully;  
  he will be here by November. 

  

New Business: 

 Pastoral Council Orientation 

  Eight people interested in finding out more about parish council in attendance. 



  Fr. Ryan presented a power point describing the duties of council members and of the  
  parish council in general. 

  Questions were asked and answered. 

  Guests were invited to attend the June council meeting to complete discernment. 

 Lead Liaison Reports: 
  Human Concerns:  
   
  Archdiocesan program ‘Love Begins Here’ will be taking place July 18-23.  Youth from  
   the Archdiocese of Milwaukee to participate in various service projects assisting  
  in the community. 
   
  Holy Family will be partnering with Salvation Army in the Brown Bag Lunch Program 
  

 Concerns of the Council 

  Due to water damage at Holy Family site carpeting is to be replaced. 

  The furnace at St. Mary’s is being replaced. 

  St Peter’s roof to be replaced. 

  Questions about mass schedule to be added to June meeting agenda. 

Closing Prayer: Led by Mike VanderSanden 

Closing prayer for June will be led by Jim Stewart. 

  

 


